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Itôs that time of year againé Over the next few weeks, our Year 11 and Year 13 

students will complete their final revision lessons for their upcoming exams. We 

have already begun some of the more practical elements of exams and by the 

week of the 13th May, they will be in full swing, and continue for about a month. 

During this time, they have a big impact on the daily life of the school ï many of 

the rooms we normally use for meetings and small groups are out of action, 

students have to be more aware of noise as they move around the school, and 

so on. 

Although this has always been a feature of secondary school life at this time of 

year, the impact of exams appears to have grown in recent years. Changes 

over the last few years mean that students now sit far more exams than they 

once did, and they sit them in a more concentrated period of time. The 

introduction of reforms such as Progress 8 and the English Baccalaureate mean 

that every exam carries a great deal of weight for every student, so the pressure 

can sometimes seem unrelenting. 

One often-reported consequence is the potential impact on studentsô stress and 

mental health. We have to be aware that not all young people are able to cope 

well with the level of pressure that exams can bring, and some may suffer 

anxiety, experience problems with sleep or eating, or find it difficult to maintain 

healthy relationships, along with many other symptoms associated with poor 

mental health. Our role, in partnership with parents and families, is to try and 

strike the perfect balance between support and challenge, between ensuring 

they perform to the very best of their ability and ensuring that they stay well and 

happy. 

There are some important things that we must all remember. First and most 

importantly, none of us are defined by our exam results alone. They are a small 

part of a much bigger picture of experiences, talents and qualities that go to 

make each person unique. It is important that all of our young people understand that they are valued for who they are, and 

that will continue whatever their performance in exams. Good academic performance will help people go far in life, but so will 

the ability to be a good friend, to work hard, to be a supportive team member, to be kind and trustworthy. 

Secondly, we must remember that in life, there are second chances. I sincerely hope that everyone who takes exams here 

will have that feeling of elation when they get their results, but if not, there are many other routes to achieving their goals, 

whether that is retaking, or finding a different college course than they were expecting, or considering a different career. 

There are many examples of people who had huge setbacks in their lives, and were able to use them to become stronger and 

more successful as a result. 

Obviously, there is no single way to deal with these issues. Some students need comfort and reassurance, others need to be 

challenged to work hard and produce their best. One of the huge benefits of being in a small-school is that we know our 

students exceptionally well, and can respond to their individual needs. We provide many opportunities for revision, and had 

really positive attendance at the sessions we offered over the Easter holidays, where students were able to access 

resources, talk to their friends and teachers, and receive reassurance and encouragement. The additional revision and 

intervention sessions can make a real difference and I would recommend them to students who would like support or extra 

input.  

I would strongly encourage all parents and carers to talk to us if you have concerns about the way your child is coping with 

exam stress. We want this to be a time of success and affirmation. Our students have worked very hard throughout their 

careers here to be ready, and we wish them all the very best of luck. 
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8th Cabaret Auditions 

10th 
PTA Fashion Show  

and Clothes Sale 

13th 
Beginning of GCSE and  

A Level Exams 

15th Parentsô E-Safety Event 

16th 
AW Music Ensemble - Concert, 

Beeston  

25th Last Day of Half Term 

26th 
Silver DofE Planning and 

Training  

28th 

- 31st 
Half Term Break 

Lvof  

3rd 
Schools Reopen Following 

Half Term Break 

Please see the My Ed app or our websites for a full 
calendar of upcoming events and important dates. 
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Paul Heery  

Executive Principal 



WHP Trip to Paris 

This year's visit to Paris followed the devastating 

fire at Notre Dame as well as weeks of protests by the 

'Gilets Jaunes'. Our extensive tour of Paris took in 

many of the main sights and as we drifted past the 

iconic cathedral of Notre Dame, the damage to the 

roof was visible but there was tangible relief when we 

caught sight of the main towers and realized that so 

much had been saved. Although the 'Gilets Jaunes' 

were not out in force, the theme of protest runs 

through the history of Paris and provided the historical 

backdrop to so many of the key sights including the 

Place de la Concorde and Sacre-Coeur. There was 

so much to enjoy, from the Eiffel Tower to the peace 

and tranquillity of Montmartre with is spectacular 

views across the city. Many of our students 

embraced Parisian culture, sampling the different 

foods and enjoying the elegance of shopping on the 

Champs Elysees. Well done to all our students for 

coping so well with the demanding programme and all 

the staff who made the visit possible. 

Mr K Stephan 

French Exchange Students 

Anyone interested in hosting a 15/16 year-old French student in June or July should contact me as soon as possible: 

karsten.stephan@whptrust.org. 

We have received several applications from students who would like to spend some time with us in school. The company 

organising the placements also offers host-families quite a generous allowance. 

Mr K Stephan 

mailto:karsten.stephan@whptrust.org
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Congratulations to the Year 12 Engineers! On Thursday they 

went to Solihull to present their work to a panel of Engineers 

from a variety of industries and explain the work they had 

done in designing and building an engine with the help of 

their mentors from Rolls Royce. The day marked the end of 

the EDT project which gives the Industrial Cadets a nationally 

recognised benchmark accreditation, mapping activities 

against a skills and competency framework. All of our 

students graduated and received their gold certificates and 

badges. 

Mrs G Colley 
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The Maths team at 

Bramcote College would like 

to congratulate Shivanshi 

Adlakha (Year 10) on her 

recent success in the 

Intermediate Olympiad.  

The Olympiad is one of the 

top national competitions 

arranged each year by the 

UKMT as the follow on from 

their Intermediate Maths Challenge and is divided into three 

papers for Years 9, 10 and 11. Shivanshi achieved a 

distinction on the Year 10 paper and earned a medal and 

book prize. This is the top prize and puts her in the top 10% 

of students in the competition.  

We would also like to congratulate Seb Wright, Martin 

Atkinson, Lauren Niblett (Year 11) and Anya Perry-Slack 

(Year 9) who qualified for and took part in the Intermediate 

Kangaroo competition, which is also a follow on round from 

the UKMT Challenge. Seb achieved a Merit in this which puts 

him in the top 25% of students competing.  

Well done to all those involved.  

Bramcote College Maths Team 
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Children are becoming scarily tech savvy and it's up to us to 

guide them in the safe use of technology and to make sure 

they use it responsibly.  

Alderman White School are hosting a FREE talk, open to 

anyone and presented by Jumpstart I.T Education Ltd, 

specialists in Internet Safety and Training. 

Although the evening is free to attendees, places are limited 

due to capacity so registration is essential.  Reserve your 

place now at the following link: 

eventbrite.co.uk/e/keeping-your-child-safe-on-the-internet-

tickets-58432100987  

Thank you to the Alderman White School PTA for funding the 

evening and for making this  possible. 

Alderman White School 


